ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION


Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th January 2012

Present:  Mr Sharp, Miss Morris, Heather Atkin, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Julia Adair, Karen Pringle, Sara Owen, Georgina Parris and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Louise Oakley, Julia Sier, Kay Huett, Jill Sweetman and Diane Pickles.

(34)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2011 be received. 

Matters Arising

(35)  Christmas Fair

The Christmas Fair had generated a profit of £1081, which was excellent.  The chocolate tombola had made more than last year, with a reduced price to enter and smaller prize bundles.  Chocolate had been sold off at the end of the event.  A breakdown of income generation was provided in the Treasurer’s report.  Year 6 games had raised nearly £83, which was an impressive performance.

(36)  Christmas Cards

£133 profit had been raised through the sale of cards.  This represented more than last year, and had been made using a different company.  Artwork was prepared in the classrooms, the timescale for design was workable, the sooner the better for overseas postal dates.  There was good feedback from the Nursery.  It was agreed that we register for next year and promote the fact that thank you cards can also be made.

(37)  Christmas Puddings

£58.60 had been raised through the sale of puddings, which was similar to last year, but represented an increase in sales because the discount given was less.

(38)  GNAA Clothing Collection

£264 had been raised for the school and £396 for the Air Ambulance, based on 30 pence per kilo.

(39)  Book Fair

Commission of £178.93 had been raised for the school to buy books, this was not quite as high as last year. Karen explained that unfortunately the magazines had not been distributed to remind everyone about the event.  Sales may also have been hit by cheaper competition e.g. the Puffin Books Magazine and other bargain outlets. 

(40)  Disco

The disco had made a profit of £137.08

(41)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia Sier although not present, had supplied copies of her report for consideration.  It covered the period from 10th October 2011 to 10th December 2011.  The balance from bank statements was £5,873.88.  The PTA had made a contribution of £189.75 towards Transport costs and the entrance fee for a trip to Holker Hall for Years 3,4 and 5.  Miss Morris commented that the trip had been really good, the children had learned about Christmas at Holker Hall in the Victorian times.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(42)  Road Markings at the corner of Orchard Road
It was not clear whether this matter had progressed but Councillor Ian Stewart was believed to have become involved.

(43)  Forest School Activities

Georgina asked if the Nursery children would be taking part in Forest School Activities.  Mr Sharp explained that Arnside was not a designated Forest School, the training cost about £2000.  However there were regular learning experiences outside the classroom, which could involve Ashmeadow for example.  Georgina explained that children could go bug hunting and make hedgehogs out of what they found in the woods.  

Update on Future Events and Fundraising

(44)  Disco 9th Feb

Hayley offered to put up a list requesting help for both the Infants’ and Juniors’ events.  Sara and Karen volunteered to do the shopping for 150 bags of assorted flavoured crisps and squash; 2 litre double strength orange and a blackcurrant both no added sugar.  Georgina volunteered her husband Jonathan to help prepare some of the 100 bags of popcorn.  Other popcorn makers will be required too.

(45)  Family Portrait Day 25th Feb

Hayley reported that the date had been booked with the photographer.  It was envisaged that slots would be in the morning unless we were inundated with requests.  The slots were to be slightly longer than last time to allow for more time to relax and achieve the required poses.  Hayley suggested that a slip of guidance be issued to help everyone get the most from the session.

(46)  Conishead Priory

Mr Sharp requested a contribution of £200 towards transport costs for this trip to be held on 7th February. Children from Years 3,4 ,5 and 6 would be invited to attend.

The request for funding was approved.

(47)  Story Teller 

Mr Sharp sought clarification about what was required.  He suggested that the story- teller should focus on Nursery and Key Stage 1.  A morning session was agreed probably for the week after World Book Day (so that the event did not clash with the Life Bus).  It was expected that the cost might be around £250.

(48)  The Life Bus

Traditionally the PTA funded the cost of the Life Bus, which was due to visit on 1st and 2nd March.  The cost was £500 and children from Nursery to Year 6 would benefit from teachings on healthy living.  The request for funding was approved.

(49)  Bunny Bingo 29th March

Hayley agreed to talk to Diane Pickles about moving this idea forward.

(50)  Pub Quiz 2012

Hayley had tried a few times to establish if a quiz could be held at the Fighting Cocks but had not yet received a definitive answer.  Apparently the management was to change in March, so she felt it was probably best to wait until then.  Georgina offered the use of a database of quiz questions that she had devised, if they were needed.

(51)  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 19th March to discuss the Spring Fair.

